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WILLIAMS LAKE – BC Wildfire Service crews have made good progress fighting the Pantage Lake 
wildfire, which is burning about five kilometres south of Pantage Lake and 40 kilometres 
northwest of Quesnel.

As of noon on June 7, 2017, the fire covers about 168 hectares and is 55% contained. Its size 
has not grown significantly in the past 24 hours. This fire is currently classified as “being held”, 
which means that that the fire is not likely to spread beyond predetermined boundaries under 
the prevailing and forecasted weather conditions.

This fire does not pose a threat to public safety or property at this time.

The Pantage Lake fire was first reported on June 4. Airtankers and crews responded that same 
day. An investigation has determined that the fire was started by lightning.

Today, 60 firefighters and an incident management team are still working to establish control 
lines around the entire perimeter of the fire. They are being supported by four helicopters and 
nine pieces of heavy equipment.

To report a wildfire or open burning violation, call 1 800 663-5555 toll-free or *5555 on a 
cellphone. For up-to-date information on current wildfire activity, burning restrictions, road 
closures and air quality advisories, call 1 888 3-FOREST or visit: www.bcwildfire.ca

You can follow the latest wildfire news:

• On Twitter: http://twitter.com/BCGovFireInfo
• On Facebook: http://facebook.com/BCForestFireInfo

Ministry of Forests, Lands and Natural Resource 
Operations

BC Wildfire Service

http://www.bcwildfire.ca/
http://twitter.com/BCGovFireInfo
http://facebook.com/BCForestFireInfo

